
Innes Community Council 

Minutes of Meeting held on 5th March 2024 in 

Lhanbryde Community Hall at 7.30 p.m. 

1. Sederunt: T.Christie, (Chair) S.Anderson (V.Chair) C.Dunbar (Treas.) DG 

Mackay, (Sec.) A.Fettes, K. Henderson. 

2. In Attendance: T. Cattenach, N. Sanderson, 3 M o P. 

3. Apologies: Clr.S. Morrison, Clr. M. Macrae, Clr. B. Williams, J.Mackie (ICC) 

P. Fitch (ICC) 

4. Council Report: Notice has been received from TMC that there will be a 

tidal surge (Spring tide) on 11th March. TMC continues to remove debris 

from the beach area, and as a safety precaution, the seats will removed 

from the Play Area swings in advance of the tide. The prospect of 

Community Wardens was discussed, particularly if enough revenue for 

TMC by roundabout advertising would be sufficient to help fund the cost. 

TMC have also intimated that Pat Munro (Contractors) have been 

commissioned to repair or replace the faulty drain at the Speymouth 

Viaduct car park (west side). 

5. Police Report; The CSG report had been received by the ICC. All agreed 

there is less and less useful information in these reports. It is also noted 

that a new Inspector will soon be in place in this area, and they are to be 

invited to attend one of our meetings. 

6. Minutes of Last Meeting: These were accepted as a true and accurate 

record of the proceedings. Proposed by K. Henderson, Seconded by 

S.Anderson. (Unanimous) 

7. Matters Arising from #6: No response has been received from TMC 

(planning) on details attached to the granting of Jones Mosstodloch 

planning application. 

Possible ZOOM/ phone connection for non-attending Members. 

Investigation into facilities at each Meeting venue. 

8. Correspondance: TMC:  Safety re tidal surge; J.Mackie ; Timing of M 

Connect consultation meetings.  

9. Tresurer’s report: The Treasurer reported that half of THC CC Grant 

has been received £402.00. The ICC Accounts for 2023/2024 have been 

signed off by the Examiner and returned. 



10. Tiendland: Email received from developers looking forward to a meeting, 

but they will determine date. 

11. Resilience: N. Sanderson reported that G & K have set up a small group to 

outline aims and objectives, namely the West Spey Resilience Group. They 

are trying to set up a bank account in order to receive funds that will 

allow them to move forward. 

12. Kingston Beach- Discussion was made regarding repair to the Shingle 

Bank. However any work would have to be within Nature Scotland’s 

parameters. 

13. Computer: DM to contact Debra Duke to inquire if TMC has any 

arrangement for re-conditioned laptops. Or will TMC fund a new one? 

There being no further business, the Chair thanked all for attending and called 

for the next Meeting  to be held on Tuesday 2nd April 2024 at 7.30 p.m. in 

Lhanbryde Community Hall. 

 

DG Mackay 

Secretary 


